
 
 
 

Addendum 1 
Solicitation 22-99632  

RFP for Engineering Services for 1st Ave East (Superior to 3rd St) 
 
This addendum serves to notify all bidders of the following changes to the solicitation 
documents: 
 

1. The proposal due date is extended to Monday, September 12, 2022 at 4:00 pm. 
 

2. The third paragraph of background information is revised as follows (stricken language is 
removed; underlined language is added): 
 
In addition to the above improvements, Duluth Energy Systems will also be installing hot 
water and steam lines will be installed from Superior Street to the W 3rd Street alley to 
connect the Old Central High School. It will also be extended up to 3rd street and west to 
Lake Ave and connect to Washington Arts Studio buildings. It is anticipated that 
Evergreen Energy will prepare the construction documents for these facilities for 
incorporation into the City plan set. The consultant will be required to coordinate with 
Evergreen to incorporate these plans and prevent utility conflicts.   Engineered design, 
construction details, and construction inspection services will be required for the hot 
water supply and return service connecting to existing Superior Street hot water main 
running (north) up 1st Avenue East to 3rd Street (within street), then west on 3rd Street to 
Lake Avenue (under sidewalk). Proposal shall include coordination time between the 1st 
Ave. E. project and E 3rd Street project since they could have a different Consultant and 
Contractor. Design should include MBTU load design and service connection details for 
Old Central High School and Washington Arts Studio buildings.  Locations of expansion 
loops, flash chambers, and isolation valves will be detailed in the system design. 

 
Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum by including a copy of it with your proposal. The 
pages included will not count toward any page limitation, if any, identified in the RFP. 
 
Posted:  September 1, 2022 

 


